
Letter to the editor of The Hindustan Times drawing attention of the 
government officials to the problem of unavailability of a bus stop near 
your colony 

271, Patel Duplex 
Ashok Vihar, New Delhi 
Date ……………. 

The Editor 
The Hindustan Times 
New Delhi 

Sir, 

Sub Providing bus stops nearby the colony. 

                Through the esteemed columns of your prestigious newspapers, I would like to draw 
the attention of the Government towards the problem of the lack of a bus stop in the area near 
Mayur Vihar Aparna Apartments. 

These apartments are spread up to a radius of at least 4 km, and are situated on the main road 
of Mayur Vihar. One can notice that buses running on the main road for all places in Delhi/New 
Delhi at every five minutes. 

But it is rather strange to note that the Government has not provided enough bus stops to cover 
all the apartments and colonies, on the road. The residents have to walk more than 2 km to catch 
a local bus. Hiring of a rickshaw of a three-wheeler is very costly for a common man. The chilly 
or the hot rough weather other puts the passengers in a great problem. This also wastes time, 
energy and stamina of the residents. 

For lady passengers it is not advisable to walk long distances from the safety point of view. No 
financial burden will be passed on to the government by making more bus stops keeping in view 
the necessity and the convenience of the residents. Being a fully residential area, it is necessary 
to provide bus stops at all the stops at all the appropriate points in this area. 

I hope the authorities would definitely consider our difficulty and provide enough bus stops for the 
convenience of the passengers. It will provide relief to all of us as moving long distances of about 
2 km in winter and hot sun is very troublesome and tiresome. 

Yours truly 

Mayank Bhojpuri 

 


